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Fiscal Impact Summary 

This bill will have no impact on the Department of Transportation (DOT) because any additional 
expenditures will be managed within its existing appropriations.  The Revenue and Fiscal Affairs 
Office does not expect any expenditure increase for the Judicial Department as a result of the 
change in penalties for obstructing a state highway. 
 
This legislation may increase revenue to the Judicial Department due to increased fines for 
obstructing a state highway or its ditches and drainage opening.  However, since there is no data 
with which to estimate how many days a person may repeat the behavior of obstruction, the 
revenue impact on the Judicial Department is undetermined. 
 
This bill may decrease revenue to coastal counties and municipalities if they currently charge for 
parking on state highway facilities. 

Explanation of Fiscal Impact 

Introduced on  January 12, 2021 
State Expenditure 
This bill requires a municipality to get approval from DOT before establishing or altering or 
restricting the use of parking facilities on a state highway facility.  Additionally, parking on state 
highway facilities located on barrier islands shall be free and may only be restricted if DOT 
determines that the restrictions are necessary. 
 
The bill also requires the governmental entity responsible for maintaining a portion of a public 
highway to remove an obstruction as soon as possible, and it changes the penalty for a person 
who willfully obstructs a highway or a ditch or drainage opening along any highway.  In current 
law, the penalty is no more than $100 or imprisonment for no more than 30 days.  This 
legislation will change the penalty to no more than $100 per day, imprisonment for no more than 
30 days, or both. 
 
Department of Transportation.  DOT indicates that any additional expenditures related to 
approving a change in parking on a state highway facility will be managed within its existing 
appropriations.  Therefore, there is no impact to the agency. 
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Judicial Department.  This bill changes the penalty for a person who willfully obstructs a 
highway or a ditch or drainage opening along any state highway.  In current law, the penalty is 
no more than $100 or imprisonment for no more than 30 days.  This legislation will change the 
penalty to no more than $100 per day, imprisonment for no more than 30 days, or both.  The 
Revenue and Fiscal Affairs Office has contacted the Judicial Department but does not expect any 
expenditure impact to the department based on these changes. 
 
State Revenue 
This bill may increase revenue to the Judicial Department due to increased fines for obstructing a 
state highway or its ditches and drainage opening.  However, since there is no data with which to 
estimate how many days a person may repeat the behavior of obstruction, the revenue impact on 
the Judicial Department is undetermined. 
 
Local Expenditure 
N/A 
 
Local Revenue 
The bill requires parking on state highway facilities located on barrier islands to be free and may 
only be restricted if DOT determines that the restrictions are necessary.  This may decrease 
revenue to coastal counties and municipalities if they currently charge for parking on state 
highway facilities.  The Revenue and Fiscal Affairs Office has surveyed coastal counties and 
municipalities of the state, and if additional information becomes available, we will update this 
fiscal impact. 


